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(Shujauddin Shaikh) 

Lahore (PR): “The US threats to Pakistan are, in fact, an ill-targeted outburst to its 

humiliating defeat in Afghanistan.” 

This was said by the Ameer of Tanzeem-e-Islami, Shujauddin Shaikh, in a statement. The 

Ameer said that the statement given by the US Secretary of State, Anthony Blinken, that US 

would consider its future relationship with Pakistan in the context of the role that Pakistan 

played in Afghanistan during the last 20 years was ‘flabbergasting’ to say the least. He 

remarked that the truth is that the Pakistani economy had suffered losses of more than 100 

billion dollars and we had lost more than 80,000 precious lives, in addition to putting the 

national security of Pakistan at stake, in the ‘alien’ US war in Afghanistan. The Ameer pressed 

upon the Government of Pakistan not to be influenced by the frosty yet empty threats of USA 

and remember that history is testament to the fact that those who capitulated to USA have 

always had to be regretful. The Ameer asserted that Pakistan should openly partner with 

those forces on the global level that are resolute in rebuffing the US agenda and want to 

prevent our region from disintegrating into chaos. He said that it is high time for the entire 

world to accept the reality that the Afghan Taliban are the real and representative rulers of 

Afghanistan and, hence, cease the conspiracies to make the Afghan Taliban unsuccessful. 

The Ameer concluded by emphasizing that Pakistan ought to continue its policy of positive 

attitude towards the Afghan Taliban and support the Afghan Taliban in every possible manner 

in making Afghanistan strong, stable and prosperous. 

“The US threats to Pakistan are, in fact, an ill-targeted outburst to its 
humiliating defeat in Afghanistan.” 
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